West Bay Users Group

Minutes
6th November 2015
Present: Jim, Tony, Danny, Lucie
Apologies: Lin, Edny, Derek
1. Minutes: agreed 
2. West Workshop 
· License to occupy – The Boat Club agreed to share a mess room with the Rowing Club but are going to propose to the Trust that this should be included in facility fees, rather than paying for it per square metre. The Rowing Club have come up with a sketch of how they would use the south end of the workshop and will be asking for a one year license to occupy.

· Electricity supply –no further developments

· Carrying out the work – The doors have been approved subject to finance and Lucie will go to Rowan timber on Monday to set up the account and order the wood. Lucie will check with the Trust that volunteers can claim their out-of-pocket expenses. Lucie will find out what changes to the structure of the building need permission from the landowners.
3. Waste Management Plan – The recycling/landfill bins are in place and are being collected from next to the Workshop without causing any problems. Tony has arranged with Russell Skips that they will supply a skip for free in return for a share of the scrap value. Lucie and Tony will meet with Darren Pierce of Fife Council on Monday morning to agree where the two extra dog bins will go. Theh have added a cost for maintenance of the bins and Lucie will question this and ask for a discount. Danny will fill in a Waste Management Plan with all this information. 
4. Toilets and drainage – Lucie had two quotes from companies that would supply a cabin with 3 toilets with a waste tank underneath. This would be quite expensive even without the added cost of the waste tank being emptied. Jim suggested that the current Boat Club messroom could be adapted to include another toilet and this will be discussed at the meeting between the Boat Club and the Trust. Tony will calculate the size of the current tank so that we can estimate how often it might have to be emptied.

5. Maintenance schedule – Lucie has started working on a Google Docs maintenance schedule which can be shared and updated online so that all clubs and Trustees can keep up to date with what needs to be done and what has been done and by whom. It was agreed that we would give this a trial. Lucie will send it to the Boat Club committee, the Rowing Club and Frank.

6. Use of the Balfour Beatty carpark – when the WBUG has a budget for maintenance then it will be able to decide what to do about the trees.
7. Pontoons – Lucie will write to the people with moorings in the Bay to discuss regularizing the situation so that anyone with a mooring or who is using the pontoons will pay for keeping their boat within the area leased to the Trust.
8. Berth allocation – the list of boats has been completed and Lucie will ensure that the invoices are sent out by the 20th November
9. AOB  - Tony and Jim are disappointed by the lack of attendance at WBUG meetings and feel that insufficient importance is being attached to the work that needs to be done. 

Lucie will send out a list of proposed facilities that will be covered by facility fees to the other WBUG members so that this is agreed before boat owners receive their invoices.
10. Next meeting: Wednesday 18th November
